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Dear Families,

We had a very productive first week of Autumn term 2. They came
back ready to learn and remembered all of our class routines. I'm
very proud of them! Everything is back to normal - books are being
changed weekly again, I’m here to open the door every morning
and by now they are used to year 2.

Here we are having our end-of-term reward for
filling up the marble jar (movie and popcorn!) I
have also added some photos of our science
experiment - we investigated how far a sneeze
travels!

Reminders of the week:
● We are covering Bonfire Night in the first few weeks of the term in History. I am looking
for some accounts from parents or grandparents about how you celebrated it (or not) when
you were children - if anybody has a few minutes to spare, please could you send me an
email (or on paper) with your experience as a child? I will be using it in a lesson on 15
November. It will be greatly appreciated! My email address is sreeve@stmarys.rbksch.org
● In order to foster a love of learning, I’m encouraging an ‘extreme reading‘ challenge
in class. Please could you submit a photo of your child reading their school library book (or
any book they are reading at home currently) in an unusual and out of the ordinary place or
way. I’ve added some examples for encouragement. I will create an assignment on Google
Classroom to upload it before the end of November. Feel free to send more than one!
● If anyone would like to help out/support in class as parent helpers and have
availability on Mondays (any time) or Tuesday from 1pm I would really appreciate it - please
let me know. Thank you so much to Amani for helping out on Friday afternoons!
● I have added the new KIRFs (Key Instant Recall facts) for Autumn 2 to this letter -
please could you have a read and find opportunities to revisit it at home during this term.



We are doing addition and subtraction in maths. This week we revisited some key learning
from last term, just to consolidate and make sure we are ready to move forward with this
important topic. We have been creating fact families, related facts, adding by making 10
and adding to the next 10. Next, we will be learning to add by crossing 10 as well as adding
two digit numbers! Our Key instant Recall facts target for this term is to count, read and write
numbers to 100 in numerals. I’ve added more information to the end of this letter.

We are starting with a new book this week, one of my favourites - The Man on the Moon by
Simon Bartam. We will be using this text to learn about word types (nouns, adjectives, verbs,
adverbs, conjunctions), questions and inference. I am sure they are going to love the story
and find a lot of inspiration to do their own writing.

In History this term our topic is the gunpowder plot and the great fire of London. In science
we will be looking at materials. In RE and in music we will be asking why Angels announced
the birth of Jesus and preparing for our School play. We also have a school trip later this term
with the Christmas Journey - more information coming soon.

Thanks to everyone who joined Google Classroom and submitted their homework online.
Any feedback, questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

I hope everyone has a good weekend and I’ll see you all soon!

Warm regards,
Mrs Reeve



Extreme reading challenge examples:




